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March 21, 2024 

NOTICE WITHDRAWING 
NOTICE OF INTENT TO CANCEL CERTIFICATION AS A CHARTER AND 
EXCURSION CARRIER AND OPPORTUNITY TO REQUEST A HEARING 

RE:     Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Durham School Services L.P., 
Docket TE-191044 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

On January 23, 2020, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 
issued a Notice of Intent to Cancel Certification as a Charter and Excursion Carrier and 
Opportunity to Request a Hearing (Notice) after it determined that Durham School Services L.P. 
(Durham School Services) failed to comply with regulatory reporting requirements and/or failed 
to pay the required regulatory fees. 

Under Washington Administrative Code (WAC) 480-30-071(2), every charter or excursion 
company must file an annual safety report by May 1. In addition, under WAC 480-30-076(2), 
charter and excursion companies must pay regulatory fees each year by May 1. WAC 480-30-
171(2)(b) provides that the Commission may cancel the certificate of a charter or excursion 
carrier if the carrier fails to file its annual report or pay required regulatory fees. 

On March 19, 2024, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter to the docket indicating that Durham 
School Services became compliant with WAC chapter 480-30, albeit late. Staff recommends that 
the Commission withdraw the earlier Notice.  
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Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE that it withdraws the earlier Notice of Intent to 
Cancel Certificate as a Charter and Excursion Carrier and Opportunity to Request a 
Hearing issued against Durham School Services L.P. in this docket.  

JEFF KILLIP 
Executive Director and Secretary 
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